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SPECIAL JOINT MEETING   
CITY COUNCIL & WPC AUTHORITY AND BOARD OF FINANCE 
MAY 6, 2014 
 

A  SPECIAL JOINT MEETING  was held by the City Council & WPC Authority and the Board of Finance 
in the Auditorium on Tuesday, May 6, 2014.  
 

Those in attendance included Mayor Elinor Carbone, Corporation Counsel Raymond Rigat, City 
Councilors Anne Ruwet, Christopher Anderson, and Paul Cavagnero and members of the Board of 
Finance Bill Lamoin, Laurene Pesce, Mark Bushka, Tom Scoville, Frank Rubino and Joshua Ferreria.  
City Councilors Gregg Cogswell, Paul Samele and Drake Waldron were absent.    

Mayor Carbone called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

CITY BUDGET FY14-15 
Mayor Carbone presented the City Budget to the Boards, saying the initial departmental budget 
request totaled $53,091,963 representing a $3,870,863 or 7.86% increase over last year’s budget. 
 

The major cost drivers are health, liability and worker’s compensation insurance, contractual wage 
increases, pension contributions, and utilities, she said, and represent a non-negotiable $2,038,734 
increase over last year.  Mayor Carbone said the increase includes sidewalk repairs and 
improvements, mandated state fees, labor negotiation fees, police radios and communications, 
animal control facility, IT equipment and software, equipment maintenance fuel, capital costs for 
roof replacements, traffic signals and parking lots, road and park improvements, and vehicle 
replacement while allowing for reductions in debt service and the Fire Dept. capital account.  
 

After cuts, the budget now stands at $52,511,118 or a 6.68% change from last year’s budget.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Mrs. Pesce, seconded by Mr. Scoville, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 
6:57 p.m. 
   
ATTEST:  JOSEPH L. QUARTIERO, CMC  
    CITY CLERK  

Respectfully Submitted, 
Carol L. Anderson CCTC 
Asst. City Clerk 

                                                                                                                              
PUBLIC HEARING      
CITY COUNCIL & WPC AUTHORITY AND BOARD OF FINANCE 
MAY 6, 2014 
 

A   PUBLIC HEARING was held by the City Council & WPC Authority in the Auditorium on Tuesday,  
May 6, 2014 to solicit citizen input on the City Budget. 
 

Those in attendance included Mayor Elinor Carbone, Corporation Counsel Raymond Rigat, City 
Councilors Anne Ruwet, Christopher Anderson, and Paul Cavagnero and members of the Board of 
Finance Bill Lamoin, Laurene Pesce, Mark Bushka, Tom Scoville, Frank Rubino and Joshua Ferreria.  
City Councilors Gregg Cogswell, Paul Samele and Drake Waldron were absent.    

Mayor Carbone called the public hearing to order at 6:57 p.m.   
 

The Assistant City Clerk read the legal notice. 
 

There was no one present who wished to speak. 
 

Mayor Carbone closed the public hearing to order at 6:59 p.m.   
  
ATTEST:  JOSEPH L. QUARTIERO, CMC  
    CITY CLERK  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Carol L. Anderson CCTC 
Asst. City Clerk 

 
  

     
 



  

      

       
 

       
 

        
 

       
 

 

 
 


